
                                                                                 

 

  

 

NOTICE OF 30 –DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

MILLER VALLEY ROAD AND HILLSIDE AVENUE 

HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE SITE LISTING  

 

Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) is proposing to list Miller Valley Road 

and Hillside Avenue on the ADEQ Water Quality Assurance Revolving Fund (WQARF) site 

registry pursuant to Arizona Revised Statutes §49-287.01. 

 

The Miller Valley Road and Hillside Avenue WQARF site consists of a plume located in Prescott, 

Yavapai County, Arizona. The plume is bounded approximately by the Merritt Avenue alignment 

to the north, Miller Creek to the south, Division Street to the east, and Miller Creek and Valley 

Street to the west. The boundaries described are intended to provide the public with the basic 

information regarding the estimated geographic extent of the currently known contamination. The 

actual extent of the contamination may differ; therefore the geographic boundaries may change as 

new information becomes available. The contaminants of concern at the site are tetrachloroethene 

(PCE), trichloroethene (TCE), and 1, 2-dichloroethene (1, 2-DCA).  

 

The site score is 40 out of 120. The site score is based upon a review of available information 

regarding the presence of hazardous substances at the site. The scoring of a site, its relative score, 

or its placement on the registry does not necessarily represent a determination that the release of a 

hazardous substance from the site poses a threat to human health or welfare or the environment.  

 

Copies of the registry report and other documents related to the site are available online at: 

http://www.azdeq.gov/notices and at ADEQ, 1110 West Washington St., Phoenix, (602) 771-

4380, or (800) 234-5677, ext. 6022344380; please call for hours of operation and to schedule an 

appointment. 

 

PARTIES WISHING TO SUBMIT WRITTEN COMMENTS regarding the proposed listing 

of the Miller Valley Road and Hillside Avenue site may do so to ADEQ, Attention:   Hazel Cox, 

Waste Programs Division, 1110 W. Washington St., Phoenix, AZ 85007 or HC4@azdeq.gov and 

reference this listing. Comments must be postmarked no later than 5 p.m. on December 8, 

2016. 

 

To request an auxiliary aid or service for accessible communication, please contact (602) 771-

2215 or at co2@azdeq.gov or dial 7-1-1 for TTY/TTD Services. 

 

Dated this 9 day of November, 2016  

Hazel Cox, ADEQ Project Manager 

 

Si desea esta información en Español, por favor llame al (602) 771-4189 ó sin tarifa al (800) 234-

5677 y marque el número 2 para Español. 
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